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Patient participation group

_____________________________________________________________________
Date:     Monday 24th January 2022, 18:00 – 19.15 pm
Venue:  Brookmill Medical Centre, Leigh
Attendees: Margaret Fenton, Nancy Smith, Julie Connell, Elizabeth Marshall, Verna Talbot, Patricia Calland, Eileen Crompton, Dr Wasim Akram
Apologies:  Ann Smith, Marjorie Baines, Mr & Mrs Mort, Edith Coleman, Janet Greenwood and Loraine Knockton.
Minutes of last Meeting: The group confirmed the minutes from the last meeting were a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Maters arising from the minutes: Julie mentioned that we have not yet received an update from Health Watch.
Speaker: Dr Wasim Akram – GP Trainee:  Dr Akram introduced himself to the group and gave a brief description of his role at the Practice.  He said that he is just about to complete his training at Brookmill and has chosen to continue in GP practice when he has is certificate of completion.
He has done 5 years training in university and then two years in hospital  training in different specialities.  The last of the training in in our GP practice.

In his role at Brookmill he sees patients and is supervised by one of the training GP’s.  His role enables him to get experience in dealing with children, acute issues, dealing with problems and medication. He said that he has enjoyed his time at Brookmill even though it has been difficult at times.  It has been challenging due to unpredictability due to Covid and mainly dealing with patients over the telephone.  As time has moved on it has been possible to see more patients face to face when needed and if after discussion with patient it was felt necessary.  Some things can be dealt with over the telephone but other may need examination.

The group wished him luck in his future employment and thanked him for his input.
Cluster Meeting: Loraine who attended the zoom cluster meeting sent the following notes as she could not be with us today:
Patient engagement: discussed how to re-energise PPG meetings, CCG looking at how they can help, generally an issue on how to encourage younger patients to be involved. Trust now moving back to face to face meetings.
Feedback from the survey to do with perceptions of digital services in the health arena. Noted that services are delivered more locally. A feeling that if patients are not involved there is a danger of services not being appropriate. Important to engage with cohorts of people who are receiving the services being delivered.

Discussion about the new services/jobs

Healthy routes advisors (used to be health and wellbeing coaches) - not a new role, been there for a while.

Social prescribing (Community link workers)

Care coordinators x 5 for Leigh

Jade explained her role as Team Leader for Healthy routes. They are working with stop smoking, weight management, alcohol support, mental health support. Mix of virtual and face to face input.

Weight management has been trialed in GP surgeries as a pilot (Triage needs and sent to right place, should be client led)

Karen and Andy (Community link workers) There are 26 of them over the area and also in hospital discharge teams. Their aim is to increase control over health/lives/well-being. Can do home visits, virtual, face to face, in community, walking appointments etc. Very flexible. Can self-refer, or via health and social care professionals.

Andy talked about Stronger Together which is a drop in on Fridays at the walk in centre from 10 till 4. It is on the ground floor by the lift. Can help with and deals with homelessness, domestic violence etc.

Updated Staff List for the waiting room: Julie mentioned that because of the turnover of trainees at the practice that it was not felt feasible to put this list back up with pictures.  

It was asked that we just put the pictures up of the Partners and add underneath just names of staff with no pictures.  Julie said that she would ask to see if we still had the original pictures to do this.
How to Attract New Members:  As above this was discussed at the Cluster meeting and PPG members decided it was hard to do this at the moment as not many patients are coming into the surgery.  

It was suggested about texting certain age groups at different times to see if we have any interest coming back.  Julie said she would speak to the Practice Manager with a view to doing this.

Update on ANP/Building work:  The group were informed that we had 3 applicants for the ANP (Assistant Nurse Practitioner) role but all were not suitable.  There is another advertisement out for and ANP or a Salaried GP and the practice would take only one of these roles depending on applicant’s suitability.

The building works are just waiting for funding at the moment and once through work will begin.
Any other business: From the cluster meeting information the group are interested in hearing more about the Stronger Together Service and have asked if we could ask them to be the speaker at our next meeting.  Julie will contact them to see if anyone is available to attend and if they have any posters that we can put on our noticeboard.

Homestead Home Care was also suggested as a speaker for one of our meetings.
NEXT PPG MEETING: MONDAY 25th APRIL 2022 AT 6 PM PROMPT.
